
Cemetery Trustees 
Draft Minutes  
3/6/18 
 
Meeting opened at 5:30 PM 
 
In attendance were Chairman Susan Weeks, Charlotte Allen, and Guy Pike 
  
Since the Public Hearing was not noticed it was decided to attempt it for 3 April 2018 
  
The draft minutes of 7 Feb 2018 were approved with spelling corrections. 
  
Discussion of services provided by Tru-Green resulted in Charlotte’s volunteering to contact them 
concerning service that may not be needed. 
  
It was decided that Sue would draft a letter to Martha Porter explaining that the abandonment process 
did not restrict or revoke her rights as a descendent of the Canney and Welch cemeteries. 
  
The next Public hearing for abandonments will be on 19 March at the Selectmen’s meeting. 
  
Charlotte will submit a letter to the local press explaining the nature of abandonment. 
  
Lengthy discussion of perpetual care funds resulted in the decision that Sue will, present a list of 
questions/ concerns to the State officials to seek guidance as to what they would have us do. 
  
The next meeting will be on 3 April 2018@ 5:30 PM 
  
Public input/attendance is always welcome. 
  
The meeting adjourned ar 6:14 PM 
  
Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary Cemetery Trustees 
 


